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Grace Episcopal School provides a Christian environment enabling each child’s development to full potential.
(
September 1, 2021

Dear Parents,

Wow!  What a fun Meet the Teacher we had yesterday, and a pretty smooth start to our school year today! I would like to thank all of you for adjusting so well to our routines and procedures.  We are all learning new things this year, and we really appreciate the grace you have shown us.  Please remember, parents (or grandparents, nannies, etc.), to complete the Health Screening for your child(ren) by 8:20 a.m. every day.  We print the list at 8:25 a.m. to take outside, and if we end up asking you if you completed the screening, it is just because it was done after 8:25 a.m.  The link can be found on our website on the homepage: www.graceschool1992.org.  Thank you for helping us with this!  

Also, please remember your drop-off and pick-up times:

Ms. Ellen 8:30-2:00

Ms. Kim and Ms. Kara 8:40-1:40

Ms. Debra and Ms. Jennifer 8:50-1:50

Ms. Andrea 9:00-2:00

Sticking to these times will help us keep our procedures in place.  We recommend siblings come at the later time frames so parents do not have to make multiple loops in the drive-thru lane. 

We did have a few tears this morning at drop-off, but all is quiet while I am typing this newsletter (except for some squeals of laughter that I am hearing).  If your child is ever upset at drop-off, I welcome you to reach out to the school to check on him/her.  I don’t mind checking on any child, and occasionally, I can even get a quick picture to send to you. ( 

At the beginning of each month I will send home a newsletter highlighting coming events.  You will also be receiving a Teachers’ News newsletter.  I am planning after this month to send these via email, but if you would prefer to receive a hard copy, just email me, and I will make sure your child goes home with a hard copy newsletter.  Also, I plan to send a Monday email to remind you of certain events and to share some pictures.  You can visit our website to read the Teacher of the Month section of the bulletin board.  This month our Teacher of the Month is Ms. Jennifer!
Please join us on Tuesday mornings at 9:15 for Chapel with Ms. Kay in the parking lot.  Chapel is about 15-20 minutes long, and we sing songs together, listen to a Bible story, and have special birthday blessings honoring those celebrating birthdays for the week. Just please remember to physically distance if you stay.  Fr. Bertie hopes to join us for Chapel at some point this year, too.
Each month I will also be sending home Scholastic book orders.  The book clubs are a wonderful way to acquire popular book titles for your children at very low, reasonable rates.  These will go home at the beginning of the month, and the orders need to be placed within the first two weeks of each month.  In addition to great values, the book clubs supply incentives and rewards to the school based on the amount of our orders.   If you are placing an order with a check, please make one check payable to Scholastic Books.  If you are paying with cash, please place the order forms and the cash in an envelope, and place in your 

child’s lunchbox with a note that says “To Ginny for Book Orders”.  You may also place your order online.  Visit www.scholastic.com/parentorderingOur Class Activation Code is GZ29K, and you will enter this after you register.  If you have any questions about this, please let me know.   Current orders will be due on Thursday, September 16.  

In addition to book club orders, you can help G.E.S. earn points and money several other ways.  If you ever order anything on Amazon, please go to www.smile.amazon.com and you'll find the exact same Amazon website and vast selection and convenient shopping experience as Amazon.com, with the added bonus that Amazon will donate a portion of the purchase price to your favorite charitable organization. Just select Grace Episcopal School and start your online shopping.  We also collect Box Tops.  It’s easier than ever now! You can get the app and scan your receipts or turn your shopping receipts into the school to scan and return.  We get 10¢ for every Box Top, so you can imagine how those really add up!  Also, at Office Depot when the following ID number (ID # 70208704) is provided at check-out, G.E.S. will receive credit equal to 5% of your total to use for free supplies.   We also recycle aluminum cans just off the far back corner of the parking lot.  
This year, while keeping the cohorts separate, we were still able to extend recess to 40 minutes.  Studies have shown that physical activity is linked to longer attention spans.  In addition, we know that exercise actually changes the brain to be more resilient to stress.  Recess time is as important as classroom time.  Also, we will be opening our Mud Kitchen in October with the addition of water.  We add sand to the area as it is a little more forgiving, but please know that children will have access to sand, dirt, and water during their play time outside.  Please do not dress your children in their “Sunday finest” for normal school days.  

Each week (starting next week) two or three students will be highlighted on our “Students of the Week” section on the school bulletin board.  I will notify you when your child’s week is coming, and I ask that you send a picture of your child relating to his/her home or family life (i.e. with parents, siblings, pets, relatives, as a baby, birthday parties).  This will enable others to learn more about the fascinating children at our school.  My plan is to take a picture of the bulletin board and send it in the Monday email.
We have started our school-wide study of the “Fruit of the Spirit”. The “Fruit of the Spirit” is a biblical term that sums up the nine qualities we strive to have in living a true Christian life. The nine fruits are: love, gentleness, peace, patience, faithfulness, self-control, joy, goodness, and kindness.  The month of September will focus on PATIENCE as we all work together to learn new people, places, routines, etc.  Ms. Kay will introduce the Fruit of the Spirit during chapel next week, and teachers will be teaching the word and looking for examples of patience put into practice during September.
Please note that Monday, September 6th is a school holiday for Labor Day, and Monday, September 20th is also a holiday following the GISD calendar.  There will be NO SCHOOL on these days.

Due to our required monthly staff meetings, we will have early release once a month (last Tuesday of the month most of the time – see your school calendar).  September 28th is our first staff meeting.  On this day, Ms. Ellen, Ms. Kim, and Ms. Kara’s classes should be picked up at 1:10.  Ms. Jennifer, Ms. Debra, and Ms. Andrea’s classes should be picked up at 1:20.

Our fall picture day is coming up soon.  Mr. Dabbs Photography will be here on Wednesday, October 6th to take photos.  You will be receiving an order information form in the next couple of weeks.
Important reminders:

· Please have a change of clothing (remember to change seasonally) in your child’s backpack in case of mud, spills or accidents, and leave a nutritious lunch and drink that do not require refrigeration.

· If your child is in diapers or pull-ups, please be sure to supply enough diapers or pull-ups and wipes to get us through the week.
· If you would like to order a t-shirt for you and/or your child, please return the order form with payment by Thursday, September 23rd.  We only place one order each year, so don’t miss out!
· Tuition is due by the 1st of each month, and it will be considered late after the 10th. If you need a Tuition Express Automated Payment Processing form, please email Ginny or Evelyn.
Sincerely,

Ginny Herbert, Head of School
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Birthday Blessings Go To:





Callaway Bustos – 3


Paul James Carter – 8


Colette Krieger – 12


Ms. Ginny – 23


Teddy Lukomski – 26


Max Sage – 28


Owen Gibson – 29


William Dansbury – 30
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